
ECYE5. Education, Children and Young People Executive Membership

The Education, Children & Young People Executive considered a report
by the Director of Corporate and Housing Services advising of the change
in name of the Education Executive to the Education, Children and Young
People Executive and providing an update on membership.

Council agreed, on 9 May 2018, to expand the remit of the Education
Executive to include the full remit of Children’s Services. Subsequently, to
better reflect the expanded remit, Council agreed at its meeting on 8 May
2019 to rename the Education Executive the Education, Children and
Young People Executive.

Council also agreed on 8 May 2019 to expand the membership of the
Education, Children and Young People Executive to create a new
category of non-voting member for a care experienced young person.
The appointment would be by nomination by the Champions Board. Any
appointee required to be younger than 26 at the time of appointment.

There are three positions for religious representatives on the Education,
Children and Young People Executive as required by statute. The Church
of Scotland representative was appointed by the Church’s Education
Committee. The Council had been advised that Ms Evelyn Crosbie would
succeed the late Maureen Tait who had been a member of the former
Education Executive from May 2017 until January 2019.

Decision

The Education, Children & Young People Executive noted:-

(1) the change of title from the Education Executive to the
Education, Children and Young People Executive;

(2) the appointment of Evelyn Crosbie as the representative of the
Church of Scotland on the Education, Children and Young
People Executive, with effect from 4 June 2019, until the next
local government elections, and

(3) that a new category of membership had been included for a
Care Experienced Young Person on the Education, Children
and Young People Executive.


